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Please remember to share the newsletter with your spouse! 

Greetings from your President. 

    
MOAA members, spouses, surviving spouses, and friends of 
Superstition Mountain Chapter of MOAA.  I am writing my last 
newsletter article as President of this outstanding chapter.  LTC (Ret) 
John Bushko will assume the Presidency on January 1st, 2019.  John 

has been our Membership Director and he will do an excellent job as our President. 

As I reflect on my two years as your president, I have nothing but good memories 
working with a lot of great people.  Your Board of Directors are a volunteer group of 
people that want to help Veterans and Veteran’s families, in any way they can.  It has 
been heartwarming to watch them operate these past two years.  You could not find a 
more responsive group of volunteers.   

Our last dinner meeting in November was especially fulfilling.  The Campo Verde 
JROTC put together an Honor Guard team that performed, as they have done for the 
last several years, the POW/MIA ceremony.  This is a humbling and most respectful 
ceremony. 

It has been a sincere privilege, and honor, to serve all of you.  I thank all of you who 
support this Chapter with your time, your positive attitude, and your commitment to 
service above self. 

Thank you for your support. 
Your committed servant 
 
Best regards, 

Dave Rataczak, MG (Ret) U.S. Army  
President, SMC MOAA 
 

 
                                        
 
 
 
 

•  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 OFFICERS 
 

President, MG Dave Rataczak 480-353-6261  dratadzak@cox.net 
 

1st VP, CW4 Arlan Allen 602-283-5862  cw4allen@cox.net    
 

2nd VP, Lt Col John Bushko 480-759-1717 jabushko@earthlink.net 
 

VP Auxiliary, Mrs. Judy Bushko 480- 759-1717 jdbushko@earthlink.net  
 

Secretary, Mrs. Peggy Allen  
 

Treasurer, Col Thomas Ralph 
 

Past President, Capt Ed Mangan 

 

2018 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

Programs CW4 Arlan Allen 

Membership Lt Col John Bushko 

Personal Affairs Lt Gregory Moore 

Legislative MG Dave Rataczak 

Newsletter Mrs. Marlene Fox 

Website Lt. Ann Ferguson 

Transition Coordinator Lt Col James Austin 

Director  Maj. Austin Foote  

Director Capt. George Meegan 

Director Lt Col Sheryl Mauldin 

 

http://www.smcmoaa.org/
mailto:dratadzak@cox.net
mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
mailto:jabushko@earthlink.net
mailto:jdbushko@earthlink.net
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 AUXILIARY NEWS: from Judy Bushko    

 

The auxiliary will meet on Friday, December 14th - 11:30am at Dobson Restaurant.  We will be having a gift 
exchange so please bring a wrapped gift up to $10.00 to share.  

At our last meeting we completed 41 hygiene kits and they have been delivered for our veterans to use.  Bingo was a success 
at the Veteran’s Home and an enjoyable time was had by all. I will keep you informed of any upcoming opportunities to spend 
time with these wonderful men and women who have served our country so bravely.  

Our thoughts and prayers are with those who serve and are apart from their loved ones during this holiday season.  I wish 
you and your families the merriest of Christmases and a happy and blessed new year!     

 November Military Appreciation Dinner Meeting   

 

                                                                 

Our evening began as it always does with a social hour.  As our members worked their way around the room visiting 

with one another, I was reminded of what a wonderful group of people we have in our chapter! 

 

 

 
The POW/MIA Ceremony is conducted by active duty military members, retired military fraternities, Senior ROTC 
units, and Junior ROTC units to honor those military members who were (or still are) Prisoners of War, Missing 
in Action, and those warriors who made the ultimate sacrifice through giving their lives in defense of our nation 
and way of life. This poignant ceremony is conducted with a script, solemn members marching in slow 
ceremonial cadence who represent the service(s) to place a hat at an austere table (the Battle Hymn of the 
Republic is softly played).  The ceremony sends a message of commitment to all, especially to those still 
serving, that our POW/MIA and KIA that they will not be forgotten…the ceremony is concluded with Taps and 
the detail briskly marches away. 

   

We were fortunate to again 

have the Campo Verde High 

School JROTC join us for the 

evening.  This is a great 

group of young men and 

women!   

   

As our Dinner Meeting began the JROTC Color Guard presented the colors.  The Cadets then performed the 

POW/MIA Ceremony.  They did a great job, and as always bought tears to our eyes as we remembered our fallen 
brothers and sisters.  For those of you who couldn’t join us, below are pictures in sequence of the ceremony. 

 

 

As the ceremony starts, the Marine 
hymn plays softly in the background.  
The narrator reads the script as the 
cadets solemnly start their walk.  
 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?cid=cs_ETKz8acUQdaFneeR%2b/ZzIQ&q=Christmas+angels+clip+art&cq=Christmas+angels+clip+art&FORM=IRCRIC
https://www.bing.com/images/search?cid=cs_ETKz8acUQdaFneeR%2b/ZzIQ&q=Christmas+angels+clip+art&cq=Christmas+angels+clip+art&FORM=IRCRIC
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There are no chairs…  

 

They can’t be with us tonight. 
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The Cadets joined us for dinner 
and we enjoyed learning a little 
about each of them.   

This was a special night, as we 
thought about all the service men 
and women who have served our 
country over the years. 

In our hearts and in our prayers! 

     

President Dave Rataczak presented 

each Cadet a token of our 

appreciation and gave our donation 

check to retired MSgt Chris 

Mandell, the Campo Verde JROTC 

instructor. 

 

 

Toys for Tots 

How awesome is this!  Our 
members out did themselves 
bringing toys to the dinner meeting.  
103 toys will make some children 
very happy this Christmas!  Thanks 
to all of you for supporting this 
worthy project.   

 

. 
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December Congratulations 

                                                                                                                                 
 

MEMBER  BIRTHDAY SPOUSE BIRTHDAY ANNIVERSARIES 
    

John Bushko 29 Sharon Fales 27 David & Betty Andersen 12 

Gerry Copsey 11 Elana Foster 2 
 

Martin & Royetta Dooley 27 

Naomi Fitzgerald 11 Marlene Fox 29 
 

Charles & Charolette Eckert 15 

Jeffery Foster 21 Lynda Moore 13 Matt & Linda Hayball 13 
Leonard Fuchs 7 Alice Panzer 30  Norman & Marcella Peters 28 
Gerald Gustafson 26  Tom & Mary Ralph 30 
Loretta O’Malley 9  John & Mary Scott 22 

Norman Poole 14   

Lorraine Howard 31   
Dave Rataczak 16   
Henery Rawls 1   
Gregory Romas 11 

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 Central Arizona Satellite Chapter MOAA   

Our next meeting will be Saturday, December 29th, 12:00pm, at the Robson Ranch in Eloy, AZ.  Take Jimmie Kerr 

Rd, exit 198 off I-10.  The chapter’s person of contact is CWO4 Harold Fales, USN Ret. 573-308-8372         

droamin@gmail.com or CAS Membership Rep. Norm Poole at 520-836-8456 nrpoole1066@gmail.com .  The 

chapter meets on the last Saturday of each month.  This is subject to change. 
 

 

Superstition Mountain Chapter MOAA 

Semi-Formal Military Ball  

Election and Installation of 2019 Officers 

December 16, 2018 
 

5:00pm Social –6:00pm Dinner 
 

Dobson’s Restaurant at the golf course 

2155 S. Dobson Rd., Mesa, AZ 
 

Christmas music performed by J.R. and Dianne 
 

 

Menu choices 
 Filet of Beef, Chicken Cordon Bleu or Fish & Chips 

All meals include Green Salad, Vegetables, 

 Dinner Rolls, Dessert & Coffee or Tea 

 

$25.00 per person 
 

Reservations by Wednesday December 12th   

to Arlan Alan  

4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019 - 

602-283-5862 - cw4allen@cox.net 
 

 

 

 

Superstition Mountain Chapter 

MOAA 
 

Auxiliary Luncheon 

at Dobson's Restaurant 
2155 S. Dobson Rd., Mesa, AZ 

 
December 14, 2018 

 
Lunch at 11:30am 

Order lunch off the menu 

 
Join us for lunch and if you want, 

bring a wrapped gift for our gift 

 exchange 
 

           

 

  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=birthday+clipart&view=detailv2&qpvt=birthday+clipart&id=01EB7DDE988E960DEFBFA0B4E5BFAC391D43CA3D&selectedIndex=5&ccid=BUR6USbG&simid=607993196514315510&thid=OIP.M05447a5126c6f4b9279f258b46e38694H0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=QeOErlL1&id=A154FEF61E0BDCFA969821204D597A05FB4B10B3&thid=OIP.QeOErlL19xI8c_pId8UitADbEc&mediaurl=http://www.clipartbest.com/cliparts/dT7/ekB/dT7ekBdXc.jpeg&exph=1000&expw=773&q=christmas+clip+art+frames&simid=608046115475097842&selectedIndex=2
mailto:droamin@gmail.com
mailto:nrpoole1066@gmail.com
mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
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CHAIRMAN REPORTS 
     

1st Vice President 
Arlan Allen- Programs 
 
Here we are, Thanksgiving behind us, 
Hanukkah and Christmas both just around 
the corner.  Let me be the first to wish you 

Happy Hanukkah or Merry Christmas, whichever the case 
may be! 

Our Chapter semi-formal Military Ball and election of 
officers dinner meeting will be held on December 16th with 
social hour beginning at 1700 (5:00 pm) and dinner at 
1800 (6:00 pm).  Please note the time change for 
December only.  Yes, I will be wearing a suit and tie!  Meal 
selections are:  Filet of Beef, Chicken Cordon Bleu or Fish 
& Chips.   

Please have your reservations to me by Wednesday, 
December 12th by phone 602-283-5862, you can leave a 
message, or email cw4allen@cox.net.  JR and Dianne will 
be playing for our listening pleasure.   

December is the Superstition Mountain Chapter, MOAA, 
annual general meeting and election of officers and board 
members.  Your participation for the annual vote is 
encouraged. 

Thank you for having allowed me the honor of serving as 
the First Vice President and Program Chairman for the 
last year.  It has been an honor and a privilege to serve 
under Chapter President, MG David Rataczak.  Thank 
you, Sir, for your leadership. 

I have been nominated to serve as First Vice President 
and Program Chairman, once again, for 2019. If you will 
have me, it will be my pleasure to continue serving in this 
position.   
 
 

2nd Vice President 

John Bushko 
 
Well, hopefully everyone had a wonderful 
Thanksgiving and are recovering from the 
turkey overload and the rigors of Black 
Friday shopping.  Please take the time to 

give thanks for the gifts you have received this year as we 
look forward to rest of the holiday season. 

As I mentioned last month, our chapter is listed in the Fry's 
Community Rewards Program.  This provides a financial 
reward to the chapter based on your purchases at Fry's 
Foods.  All you need to do is tie your Fry's rewards card 
to Superstition Mountain Chapter on the Fry's Food 
website.  There is no cost to you, but the chapter will 
receive the benefits to add additional funds for our 
charitable activities. 

As we move toward the end of the year please 

remember it is time to renew your membership. 

I wish you all a Happy Hanukah, Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year! 

480-759-1717 jabushko@earthlink.net 

 
Personal Affairs 
Greg Moore 
 

                         
 

Yeah SMC!!!  We delivered 103 toys which 
you donated to Lexus of Chandler for the Marine’s Toys 4 

Tots drive.  👻 

Holiday family gatherings provide an opportunity to 
remind loved ones of the location of important documents 
and a statement of wishes such as Medial Powers of 
Attorney, wills etc.  I have copies of MOAA's "Personal 
Affairs Guide" and "Survivors Checklist", should you want 
one.  These publications and others of interest on this 
subject may also be ordered by single copy on the MOAA 
website.  http://www.moaa.org/ . 

I would like to wish everyone a very safe and happy 
holiday season! 

 

 
Treasurer 

Tom Ralph             
         
I hope all of you are enjoying the 
holiday season with lots of friends, 
relatives, and food.  My thanks all of 

you who have paid your dues and contributed to our 
programs.  As a comment, please put a note on your 
check or coupon that tells me what your check is for, 
such as 2019 dues or JROTC and the name of the 
school, if any. 

Best wishes for Christmas and a great new year!  

 

 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
mailto:jabushko@earthlink.net
http://www.moaa.org/
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Transition Coordinator 

James Austin 

Need A Job? 
 

Semiconductor Components Industries, 
LLC in Phoenix, AZ has openings in 

Phoenix for a Senior Business Process Analyst (SBA010) 
responsible to analyze, optimize, reach solution, and 
document inventory and purchasing business process 
flows within Oracle environment. Position may require up 
to 35% travel. Also required is a Senior Program Manager 
(SPMO1) responsible for the management of high 
geographic boundaries, projects and programs requiring 
up to 25% travel. Interested veterans are eagerly sought 
and should mail their resume referencing above cited Job 
Codes to (“ON Semiconductor”), Attn: Staci White, 5005 
East McDowell Road, Phoenix, AZ 85008. These 
positions are on-going and prior service experience is 
considered a Plus! 
 

 
 

Legislative  
Dave Rataczak 

 
Article taken from MOAA National 
website November 30, 2018 

The final FY 2018 COLA, which takes 
effect Jan. 1, 2019, is 2.8 percent, matching MOAA's 
prediction.  For context, this means that for every $1,000 
you currently receive in retired pay, you will receive $28 
more starting Jan. 1, 2019.  

The calculation is made by comparing the average CPI 
from July through September of the current fiscal year to 
the average for the same months of the year prior. 
Remember, active duty pay raises are calculated 
differently. 

From MOAA National Take Action November 30, 2018 

These important issues require your immediate attention.  
Send your elected officials a MOAA-suggested message 
today. 

Time is running out on three important issues 

Congress is running out of time to pass critical legislation 
for servicemembers and their families. There are fewer 
than 16 legislative working days to pass standalone bills 
that would: 

Protect Servicemembers from Predatory Lenders 

Send the White House a letter urging the 

administration to reconsider proposals to relax 

enforcement of the Military Lending Act. 
Act now to end the widow’s tax 
Current federal law requires survivors of deceased military 
members to forfeit part or all of their Survivor Benefit Plan 

(SBP) annuity when they are awarded VA Dependency and 
Indemnity Compensation (DIC). This loss of any portion of 
the SBP annuity is known as the “widows’ tax.” 

• Be Cautious with Compensation Reform 

In a 2015 report, the Military Compensation and 
Modernization Commission noted modernization might 
benefit individual compensation programs, but “the overall 
structure of the current compensation system is 
fundamentally sound and does not require sweeping 
overhaul.” The commission also recommended keeping the 
basic pay table in its current form and continuing the basic 
allowances for housing and subsistence (BAH and BAS). 

• Support full concurrent receipt for disabled military 
retirees 
Support full concurrent receipt for disabled military retirees 

MOAA National Legislative Action items are available 
to you at http://www.moaa.org/ .  Click on ‘Take Action’ 
at the top of the page. 

       

 
  

ROTC/JROTC 

Karl Pfitzer                
 
 
Happy Holidays to all.  We will shortly begin 
another year of our Chapter’s support to 
local high schools’ and colleges’ ROTC 

training programs.  For 2019 we will support the JROTC 
programs at 21 East Valley High Schools and four ROTC 
programs at Arizona State University.  This year we have 
added the JROTC program at Poston Butte High School in 
San Tan, AZ.  Poston Butte is a USAF sponsored program.   

For those unfamiliar with our program, our chapter provides 
each JROTC senior military instructor with three awards 
that are given during the school’s annual recognition 
ceremony.  The awards are: the MOAA Medal given for 
demonstrated leadership; a US Flag, that has been flown 
over our nation’s capital, for demonstrated patriotism; and a 
$100 impact award to be given by the instructor to a 
deserving cadet of his/her choice.   For the ASU ROTC 
program the chapter provides the MOAA Medal to each of 
the four cadet programs.   

The school’s awards programs are conducted near the end 
of the school year in April and May.  Chapter members 
typically present the awards in person during these 
ceremonies.  On page 9 of this newsletter is a spreadsheet 
of our program with a row for each supported school and 
entry blocks for presenters and sponsors.  You will see that 
a number of chapter members have already committed as 
a sponsor and/or presenter.  If you are interested in 
sponsoring or presenting this year, I will have a signup sheet 
available at each chapter function or you can contact me 
directly by phone or e-mail to discuss the program.  

   

       

https://www.moaa.org/Content/Publications-and-Media/News-Articles/2018-News-Articles/Advocacy/MOAA-s-COLA-Prediction--How-Will-Your-Retired-Pay-Go-Up-On-Jan--1.aspx?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=TMNsend&utm_content=NC+AFHR+1+ERet+L+NC
https://www.moaa.org/Content/Publications-and-Media/News-Articles/2018-News-Articles/Advocacy/MOAA-s-COLA-Prediction--How-Will-Your-Retired-Pay-Go-Up-On-Jan--1.aspx?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=TMNsend&utm_content=NC+AFHR+1+ERet+L+NC
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action?engagementId=492645
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action?engagementId=488877
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action?engagementId=448353
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action?engagementId=350533
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action?engagementId=309233
http://takeaction.moaa.org/app/take-action?engagementId=309233
http://www.moaa.org/
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A JROTC sponsorship of $125 covers the cost of the 
medal, flag, and the impact award.  Our support of these 
programs and the junior leaders they are developing is 
one of the most important outreach programs our 
chapter offers.  The awards are very well received and 
highly anticipated by the instructors and cadets.  You can 
also donate directly to the program with a check to our 
Treasurer Tom Ralph.  You will find a donation coupon 

on page 11 of this newsletter.  Please note on your check 
that the funds are for our JROTC program 

Thank you for your support of this important program that 
helps develop our future military and civilian leaders.  If 
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

480-635-2080    pvkarl@cox.net 
 

. 
2019 SMC MOAA ROTC Awards Ceremonies & Presenters 

 

# School & Affiliation Date/Time Presenter Sponsor Sr ROTC/JROTC 

Instructor 

1 ASU: USA, USN, USAF  Pfitzer/Bushko Karl Pfitzer CAPT Philip Roos 

2 Apache Jct, USN  Rebecca Schmidt Rebecca Schmidt SR Chief Patti 

3 Basha, USAF  Arlan Allen Arlan Allen COL Cliff Stansell 

4 Campo Verde, USAF  Steve Wood Steve Wood LTC Steve Wood 

5 Casa Grande, USMC  Meegan/Satellite Meegan/Satellite LTC Mark Blaydes 

6 Chandler, USAF  Ed Mangan Ed Mangan MSGT Scott Goodsen 

7 Coolidge, USMC  Meegan/Satellite Meegan/Satellite 1SGT David Ramierez 

8 Desert Ridge, USAF    MAJ David Malinowski 

9 Dobson, USAF    SMSgt Williams 

10 Gilbert, USAF   Jim Austin MAJ Bob Heim 

11 Globe, USA      1SGT Raymond Dakos 

12 Hamilton, USAF  John Scott John Scott LTC Greg Franklin 

13 Higley, USAF    Ed Mangan Jim Austin SMSGT Danny Alltop 

14 Marcos De Niza, USA    SFC Peter McBroom 

15 Maricopa, USAF    LTC Allen Kirksey 

16 Mesa, USAF    MSGT Vern Newton 

17 Queen Creek USA    LTC Robert Kiermayr 

18 Poston Butte USAF  Ed Mangan Ed Mangan MAJ John Napier 

19 Red Mountain, USA      MAJ Olga Cortez 

20 Skyline, USA    COL Geoff Stevens 

21 Vista Grande, USMC   Meegan/Satellite Meegan/Satellite GySGT Jesus Flores 

22 Westwood, USAF       SMSGT Brian Shaffer 
 

Central Arizona Satellite  
Spokesperson Norm Poole 

 
The Central Arizona Satellite (CAS) of Superstition 
Mountain Chapter met for its monthly luncheon meeting at 
Robson Ranch in Eloy, AZ on Saturday, October 27, 2018.  

Members present at the October meeting discussed 
membership recruiting efforts, community support projects 
and the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) received by 
the satellite from the SMC Board of Directors, signed by 
MG Rataczak.  Norman Poole, Membership Officer for the 
satellite, was asked to attend and report on them at the 
November SMC Board of Directors’ meeting, the first 
Monday at Dobson Ranch in Mesa, which he did.   Issues 
were discussed concerning the suspense date of 
November 15th and other actions to be taken by the 
Satellite.   

Minutes of these issues, stipulations in the MOA, and other 
business, etc. will be discussed/provided to SMC following 
discussions at the November luncheon meeting of CAS on 
Saturday, November 24, 2018 (the first meeting following 
the SMC board meeting attended by Major Poole).  

SMC will be providing community support and recruiting 
potential new MOAA members on Saturday, January 12th, 
2019, by staffing a display booth for the Casa Grande 
Chamber of Commerce’s Home, Health and Garden Show, 
in conjunction with their annual Auto and Truck show at 
City Gate outlet.                                   Continued on next page 

 It is on the intersection of I-10 and Jimmy Kerr Blvd.  
These shows are widely attended and a great place to gain 
exposure of MOAA and our activities on both a local and 
national basis. 

mailto:pvkarl@cox.net
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Auxiliary Sponsored Programs 
  

Hygiene Kits for Vets  

Judy Bushko    
Some of the items we need for our kits are:  Hand 

sanitizer, razors, shaving cream, feminine 

products, deodorant, wash cloths, combs, white 

socks, small bars of soap, tissues (small pkg).  All of these items 

are travel size.  Please join in and help, just as you have all stepped 

up to help with all the other great 

projects the Auxiliary has 

undertaken over the years.  

Thanks for your continued 

support!  Over 191 kits made 

since we started last year!  

 
 

Operation Paperback Books 
Ann Ferguson    

 

 
 

 

We send paperbacks to the troops and hard cover books are 

taken to the VA Hospital. Bring your books to any chapter 

function, or contact Ann Ferguson.  These books are greatly 

appreciated by our Veterans.  Thanks for your continued support! 

 

480-961-9634 or email vfergusonfnp@cox.net 

Since 2012, Over 1300 books taken to the VA Hospital and 
hundreds of paperbacks have been sent out to our troops. 

Cell Phones for Soldiers / 
 

 
When you upgrade your phone, don’t throw those old 
phones away.  Bring them to us.  We’ll send them in to get  
phone time for our troops overseas.  Phones don’t need to 
work.   
For more information contact Judy Bushko 480- 759-1717 
jdbushko@earthlink.net  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

             

The nominating committee is very happy to announce our 
2019 board of Directors Nominees. 

A list of the nominees is on the right. 

We will be voting and installing during the December 
meeting. 
 
 

Capt Ed Mangan, USAF (fmr); 

Chairman, Nomination Committee  

Past President 

                             

 

 Chapter Elections! 

Chapter Office Nominees 
 

President - Lt Col John Bushko 

1st Vice President, Programs – CW4 Arlan Allen 

2nd Vice President, Membership – Capt Al Anderer 

Treasurer – Col Tom Ralph 

Secretary – Mrs. Peggy Allen 

Vice President, Auxiliary – Mrs. Judy Bushko 
 

Director Positions 
Legislative - MG Dave Rataczak 

Personal Affairs -. Lt Greg Moore 

ROTC/ Scholarship – Col Karl Pfitzer 

Transition Coordinator – Lt Col Jim Austin 

Website – Lt Ann Ferguson 
 

Newsletter Editor – Mrs. Marlene Fox 

Director - Lt Col Sheryl Mauldin 

Director – Capt George Meegan 

Director – Maj Austin Foote 

Director – Mrs Ann Schimke 

Director – Capt Ed Mangan 

Ladies Auxiliary is one of the best and most active in 
the state.  They are always looking for Our new 
projects that will help our Veterans.  If you have any 
suggestions, contact Auxiliary President Judy Bushko 
480- 759-1717 
 jdbushko@earthlink.net 

        

mailto:vfergusonfnp@cox.net
mailto:jdbushko@earthlink.net
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=hygiene+kit+clip+art&id=D58A391F2ADFD4DFA752A4380C9A63E788392685&FORM=IQFRBA
mailto:jdbushko@earthlink.net
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=e6O5zd8W&id=0CC42D4D67AE8417F7A990C53979B196FE0ADCE1&thid=OIP.e6O5zd8WDnhw9UFNVrSONgD6D6&mediaurl=http://clipartix.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/Christmas-clipart-free-cliparts-for-work-study-and.jpg&exph=1600&expw=1600&q=christmas+clip+art&simid=608039329480573864&selectedIndex=0
https://www.bing.com/images/search?cid=cs_ETKz8acUQdaFneeR%2b/ZzIQ&q=Christmas+candy+cane+clip+art&cq=Christmas+candy+cane+clip+art&FORM=IRCRIC
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=e6O5zd8W&id=0CC42D4D67AE8417F7A990C53979B196FE0ADCE1&thid=OIP.e6O5zd8WDnhw9UFNVrSONgD6D6&mediaurl=http://clipartix.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/09/Christmas-clipart-free-cliparts-for-work-study-and.jpg&exph=1600&expw=1600&q=christmas+clip+art&simid=608039329480573864&selectedIndex=0
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MOAA’s Mission: The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) is a non-profit veteran’s 
association dedicated to maintaining a strong national defense and to preserving the earned entitlements 

of members of the uniformed services, their families, and survivors. National MOAA, it’s Councils and Chapters are    
nonpartisan. 

 
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLIP AND MAIL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOAA National & Superstition Mountain Chapter Membership Application 

 
Date __________________Printed Member Name & Initial ___________________________________________________  

Branch of Service__________________________ Rank__________________________________ 

Spouse First Name ____________________________ National MOAA Number ________________________ 
 

Street Address ___________________________________ __City _____________ State _____ZIP______-_________ 
 

Home Phone #__________________________Work or Cell#________________________________ 
 

Please Circle: ARMY--AIR FORCE-NAVY--MARINE CORPS- COAST GUARD--NOAA--PUBLIC HEALTH SVC  
 

Circle All That Apply:  REGULAR-RESERVE-NATIONAL GUARD-FORMER OFFICER-ACTIVE-RETIRED- 
 

MALE___ FEMALE___ WIDOW-___ WIDOWER___ 
 

Member Date of Birth MM____/DD____/YYYY______ Spouse Date of Birth MM____/DD____/YYYY______ 
 

Anniversary Date ______________________E-mail Address _______________________________________ 

MOAA National membership for 2019 has 3 types to pick from.  1. Basic–free-electronic only.  2. Premium- $37.00 a year. 3. 

Life membership-fee is age dependent.  As a BASIC Member you will receive electronic newsletters and have opportunities 

to participate in grassroots activism effort. You get Military Officer Magazine via our mobile app. You’ll also have the opportunity 

to attend our career fairs, networking events, and classes and to take advantage of valuable discounts on products and services. As 

a PREMIUM Member you get full access to everything MOAA has to offer, including our full spectrum of our career 
resources (one-on-one career counseling, résumé reviews, and interviewing advice and critiques), countless discounts 
on products and travel, and access to all MOAA exclusive publications and news updates. You’ll be able to tap into 
MOAA’s staff of experts for financial and investment advice, college scholarships for dependents, and much more. 
That’s on top of all the benefits you receive at the BASIC Membership level.  

Superstition Mountain Chapter membership fee is $25 per year.  Spouses of current members may participate in Chapter Auxiliary 

luncheons and activities with no fee.  Chapter bylaws require Chapter members and Chapter Auxiliary members to be members of 

MOAA National. 

For National dues, enclose check for:  $37.00 – Make check payable to MOAA National 

Mail to:  MOAA, Dept. 1488, Maryfield, VA 22116-9820 
 

Enclose check for:  Chapter $25.00 or Auxiliary (SSAC) $12.50  

Make check payable to SMC of MOAA.  Write 2019 dues in the memo line 

Mail Chapter Application and Check to: 

SMC MOAA, Tom Ralph, Treasurer  

20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024 - Phone 602-569-2130 
 

For More Information Contact, Membership Committee Chairman John Bushko: 
480-759-1717 jabushko@earthlink.net 

 

Name tags are durable hard plastic, white background with MOAA logo and your name engraved in black.  

To place your order, please fill out the form below.  
 

 Print first and last name           Select nametag type 

    pin on  or    magnetic 

1. ______________________________________________________     _____   _____ 

2. ______________________________________________________     _____   _____ 

mailto:jabushko@earthlink.net
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ROTC/JROTC Donations 

 

Enclosed is a donation of $________School Awards Sponsor $125.00____General fund____ 

Preferred school____________________________________________________ 

Your printed name________________________________________________________ 

Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA 

Write JROTC in the memo line of the check 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  

 

 

December Dinner Meeting Reservation 

Sunday, December 16, 2018 - Dobson’s Restaurant 

Social Hour 5:00pm Dinner 6:00pm 
 

Meal Choices:  Filet of Beef____ Chicken Cordon Bleu_____ Fish & Chips____. 

 

$25.00 per meal – Name(s) _________________________________________________ 
 

Reservations must be in by Wednesday, December 12th   
Make checks payable to:  SMC of MOAA 

 

CLIP AND MAIL TO:  ARLAN ALLEN:  4201 W Luke Ave, Phoenix AZ 85019 
602-283-5862 (can leave message) or email: cw4allen@cox.net  

 

 
6 2019 Chapter Dues Renewal Form 

Annual Dues:  $25 Regular Members - $12.50 Auxiliary (SSAC) Members 

Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA 

Write MOAA Chapter Dues on Memo line of the check 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  

Check enclosed; renew my membership for 2019 

Printed name _____________________________ My National MOAA Number________________________________ 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone number_____________________ Email ___________________________________________________ 

Chapter Auxiliary Donations 

 

Enclosed is a donation of $______ for any Auxiliary projects ___specific project__________ 

 

Your printed name_____________________________________________________________ 

Please make check payable to SMC of MOAA 

Write Auxiliary in the memo line of the check 

Mail to:   Tom Ralph, Treasurer    20444 N 22nd St, Phoenix, AZ 85024  

 

 

 

mailto:cw4allen@cox.net
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Superstition Mountain Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America 

1151 N Joshua Tree Lane 

Gilbert, AZ 85234 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 – 2019 Chapter Activity schedule - (Dates and times are subject to change) 

Chapter Board Meetings Chapter Auxiliary Luncheons Chapter Dinner/Picnic Meetings 

   

December 10th – 9:00am December 14th - 11:30am December 16th - 5:00pm social – 6:00pm dinner 

January 13th – 9:00am January 11th – 11:30am January – 20th – 4:00pm social – 5:00pm dinner 

February 11th – 9:00am February 8th – 11:30am February 17th – 4:00pm-social – 5:00pm dinner 

 

                                                                                                

 
 

Happy 
Hanukkah 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Merry+Christmas+Clip+Art+Free&FORM=IRTRRL
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=happy+new+year+clipart+free&view=detailv2&&id=1EF8CE0CE7DBC355699CCD1B3321163079AF272F&selectedIndex=14&ccid=w6q%2bFqhu&simid=608048193614646318&thid=OIP.Mc3aabe16a86e8ecec2a54fca29735afao0

